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The Baptism of the Lord 
 

Saturday       
 
 12

th
    6 .00 pm     Jessica Forte RIP 

Sunday           13
th
     8.15 am     Sheila Bishop RIP 

                                10.30 am      Intention of Dorrie Cooper 
Monday          14

th 
    9.30 am      The Parish 

Tuesday         15
th
     9.30 am      Intention of Rose Little 

   12.00 noon     REQUIEM FOR VIVIENNE CLARKE RIP 
Wednesday    16

th       
9.30 am     Tom & Kevin Corrigan RIP 

Thursday        17
th
    11.00 am    REQUIEM FOR MICHAEL JARVIS RIP 

        7.30 pm      In Thanksgiving (SW) 
Friday             18

rh       
9.30 am      Alf Puttick RIP 

Saturday         19
th
     6.00 pm      The Parish                 

Sunday           20
th
     8.15 am      Mary Farrell RIP 

                 1 0.30 am      Dolores Connaughton RIP 
     6.00 pm       Polish Mass 
                            
SATURDAY: Exposition with Benediction: 10.00 - 11.00am.  Reconciliation: 10.15 – 10.45 am & 5.15 - 5:45 pm 

 

TODAY’S READINGS: Isaiah 40:1-5;9-11; Titus 2:11-14; 3:4-7; Luke 3:15-6, 21-22 
NEXT WEEK’S READINGS: Isaiah 62:1-5; 1 Corinthians 12:4-11; John 2:1-11 

 

COLLECTIONS:  Church: £642   Thank you for your generosity. 
THIS SUNDAY there will be a second collection for SPUC – please see Note 5 below 

 

PLEASE REMEMBER IN YOUR PRAYERS: Michael Butler, Brenda Peazold, Margaret Dunne, Rosie Grove, 
Mary Wessel, Gina Palermo, Elizabeth Hoskins, Peggy Gallagher, Joan Cutmore,  Christine Watson, David Hall, 
Gordon Milne, Bernard Bandy, Jeany, Peter, Deacon Pat Moloney, Finlay, Alfred Deacon, Ester Park, Marie 
Garselis, Roni Horstead, Ronnie Tyler, Jenny Begley, Bill Hogg, Breda Schlimgen, Michaela Finn,  Winifred 
Lyons, Yvette Allen, Leslie Lee, Kerry McStravick, Lydia Van Melsen 
 

2. THOSE WHO HAVE DIED RECENTLY and those whose anniversaries occur about now: Elizabeth Coleman, 
Kathleen Bennett, John Evans, David Sheldon, Edith Murphy, Edward Hatton, Winifred Pearce, Bernard Hagel, 
John Flood, Philip Gilpin, Sheila Bishop, Kathleen Bull, Anne Wapshott, Mary Bertolini, Michael Lambert, 
Michael Mills, Kathleen Smyth, Beatrice Wilson, Marie Terry, Geoffrey Gilbert, Margaret Scott, John Nolan, Alan 
Pockney, Phyllis Welling, Doug Headon 
 

3 THE ‘CAFOD AUCTION’ AND SUPPER EXTRAVAGANZA  will be held in The Barn on Saturday 19
th
 January 

2019 at 7.00 pm. Please remember to save any ‘surplus’ gifts or unused items for the Auction.  Call Charles for 
collection/information on 01903 505546.  Tickets will be on sale after all Masses this weekend price £7.50.  
Raffle prizes will also be gratefully received 
 

4. WHITE FLOWER APPEAL – The Society for the Protection of Unborn Children (SPUC) will be holding its 
annual appeal next weekend.  SPUC is currently campaigning to stop the decriminalisation of abortion, which 
means taking abortion outside the law.  This is the most dangerous threat to unborn children and their mothers in 
decades.  Please be as generous as you can to help us defeat this latest attack on unborn babies and their 
mothers, and to stop abortion getting even worse in this country by decriminalisation. 
 

5. THE PARISH PROJECT – THE HOSPICE IN KALINGLINGA:   To date we have raised £51,300 for the 
Hospice.  Initially we funded the building of the kitchen because you need to have eaten before taking the 
medication.   However, we hear from Sister Emmanuela Mwansa that:  ‘With the dwindling number of donors 
both locally and internationally, the hospice is not able to provide the food supplements we used to provide 
before. However, ZAMBEEF and SHABCO continue to provide meat and meal mealie which help in providing 
food supplements for some patients. The hospice is indebted to the English Martyrs parish in UK who faithfully 
during the year send funds at different intervals which go to buying of medication for patients.’   Please look at 
the display board in the Main porch for further news of the Hospice in Kalingalinga 
 

6. A FILM ABOUT SAINT GEMMA GALGANI will be showing in the Barn on Wednesday 16th January at 
7.30pm on a big screen, refreshments provided. She was a 25 year old Italian Saint and mystic who saw her 
guardian angel and spoke with Jesus and Mary. 

http://www.english-martyrs.co.uk/


7. THE PARISH HAS A DEFIBRILLATOR which is fully automatic and, we hope will never have to be used!  
However, we need able bodied people who would be prepared to use it in an emergency to be trained in its use.  
Training will take place after each of the Masses the weekend of 26th/27th January in the Good Shepherd 
Chapel and will take a maximum of fifteen minutes.  If you feel you could help in this way please do come. 
 

8. LEARNING ABOUT THE CATHOLIC FAITH: This year's course (RCIA), for those interested in finding out 
more about our faith with a view to being received into full communion with the Catholic Church, startied on 
Saturday 5th January at 13.00 pm in the Good Shepherd Chapel.  If you know of anyone who would like to join 
us, please ask them to ring Father Liam on 01903 242624 for details. This course would also be suitable for 
those wanting to return to the practise of their Catholic faith. 
 

9. MARY’S MEALS: We are now in particular need of Flannels, Soap, Toothpaste, Pencil Cases and 
serviceable towels..  Many thanks to all who so generously contribute to these backpacks 

 
10. TURNING TIDES (Worthing Churches Homeless Projects):  Items they currently need:  Cooking sauces, 
Ketchup, Brown sauce, Salad cream, Cooking oil, Squashes, Tea and Coffee, Boxer Shorts, Ladies Undies 
12/14, Washing powder, Cereal bowls, Washing up brushes, Dishwaster Tablets, Toilet bleach, Shampoo, 
Shower gel, Floor cleaner. Many thanks to those who are so generous in their donations throughout the year.   
 

Father Liam says: For many centuries holy people became saints by popular acclaim.  There was no formal 
process of canonisation.  The first papal canonisation of an Irishman was in 1190 and he was St Malachy.  He 
was an Abbot who became Archbishop of Armagh in 1134.  On his way to Rome in 1139 he visited his friend St 
Bernard at Clairvaux in France.  Bernard was the first abbot at the Cistercian Monastery there and in his lifetime 
he founded more than 70 monasteries.  When Malachy returned from seeing the Pope he introduced the 
Cistercian Order into Ireland.  In 1148 he again visited Clairvaux where he died with St Bernard beside him on 
the Feast of All Saints at the age of 54.  He is buried at Clairvaux, as is, of course, St Bernard. 
About 40 years ago two Irish priests, Liam Swords and Joseph Dunn, were working on a film about St Malachy 
and went to Clairvaux to get material for the film.  When they arrived at the front door of the ancient monastery, a 
uniformed gentleman politely explained to them that it was now a high security prison.  The monks had been 
expelled some time ago by the Emperor Napoleon.  They were told that – it being a high security prison – they 
could not take any photographs without permission.  For that they would have to write to the Minister of Justice 
in Paris.  The idea of leaving Clairvaux without some pictures of the monastery was out of the question so they 
decided to go for the high ground and get some pictures of it at a safe distance on a tele-photo lens.  There was 
a hill nearby but it was wooded.  The road through the wood was slippery because of recent rain but they kept 
driving in search of a clearing.  No clearing appeared so they decided to turn back and try another way.  In 
attempting to turn the car, the wheels got stuck in the mud.  One of them walked back to get help and arrived 
later with four amused French policemen.  Having pulled the car out of the mud, they ordered them down to the 
police station.  Two Irish men trying to take photographs of a French high security prison did not look good!  The 
local chief of police sat at a high desk ready to write a full report for the Ministry in Paris. 
Luckily one of the priests was a fluent French speaker who waxed eloquently on the friendship between Saints 
Bernard and Malachy and he informed the astonished policemen that because of Bernard the name of Clairvaux 
was as familiar to every Irish person as Paris or London!  Furthermore he foretold that there would be enormous 
interest in their film documentary, which would help cement cordial relations between Ireland and France! Some 
or all of their explanations and peculiar behaviour were written down in longhand and was signed for by the two 
priests.  One of the gendarmes asked if the priests would like to meet somebody who was knowledgeable about 
St Bernard.  When the signing was completed they were introduced to a young man who had heard of the 
strange proceedings.  He was a French lawyer with a doctorate – the subject of his doctorate being the writings 
of St Bernard.  He hoped someday to be a judge and as a part of the career pattern of French judges he was 
spending a period working with the Prison Service.  His current post was Deputy Governor of Clairvaux High 
Security Prison. 
About an hour later the priests were having aperitifs in the quarters of the Deputy Governor before proceeding to 
the stone vaulted dining room.  This had been the laundry of the monastery.  It had recently been restored with 
great taste to provide a magnificent dining room, with tables grouped around a large pool in the centre.  The 
priests enjoyed a leisurely meal with both the Deputy Governor and the Governor.  The Deputy Governor was 
very interested in restoring parts of the prison which dated from the time of St Bernard.  He had made some 
progress but he felt that the project would move faster if it had more support from the Governor.  The fact that an 
Irish Television crew had come to make a film about St Bernard and Clairvaux was perhaps an indication of 
international interest which he hoped would impress the Governor so the priests did their best to play a 
supporting role. 
Next morning they had permission to film what they liked.  All doors were open to them.  This sometimes literally 
required three keys.  They also had a filmed interview with the Deputy Governor who drew an interesting 
parallel.  ‘The prisoners live in cells.  They don’t go outside.  They have no wives, no private life.  This is about 
the same way of living as the monks long ago.  Of course, the very big difference is that the prisoners have not 
chosen to be here, while the monks did.’ 
 
I am indebted to an article by Father Joseph Dunn 


